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Case Study
Name of service: Grapevine

Background to the case: 
In March 2013, David* was referred to the Grapevine Service through his keyworker. He attended the Gateway ‘outreach’ Service, based in Firrhill Centre. 
Grapevine provided David with a benefits check to look at his entitlements; this included his Employment Support Allowance (ESA).  Through this process it became clear that David’s ESA would end after 12 months has he had been placed in the ‘work-related activity group’ of ESA, as opposed to the ‘support group’. Prior to this David had been on long-term Incapacity Benefit due to the lasting effects of a stroke.
A letter from the benefits agency had told David he was required to attend work focused interviews. This is contrary to what he was originally told at a face-to-face assessment, who said he would not be required to look for work. 
David had letters from last year where his address had not been filled in correctly and most likely some letters had probably gone missing. 

What happened next?  

Grapevine made David aware that he should have had the implications of the decision not be placed in the support group of ESA explained to him and that more importantly he had a right to appeal against it. It was through Grapevine’s help that he was able to lodge an appeal through The Advice Shop, which ended up being revised in his favour just before his benefit was due to end. 
David had this to say about the experience: 
‘If I hadn’t been informed by the Grapevine Service of my rights as a disabled person I would have lost over £400.00 a month. 

Thank you Grapevine for making a big difference in the lives of disabled people by making us aware of our rights, while trying to deal with a bureaucratic benefits system, whereby the right hand does not appear to know what the left is doing.  It was a worrying time, after things were not properly explained to me either verbally or in writing by the DWP. Grapevine however helped me to understand the benefits system and my right to appeal’.

*Names have been changed to respect anonymity of service users. 


